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Editor’s Letter
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Although we’ve only been away for 2 

months, it seems like I should say 

“Welcome Back”! 

 

September is the start of the 

Newsletter’s financial year, so we are 

very happy to publish our annual 

accounts in this newsletter.  Thanks to 

income from our lovely sponsors and 

advertisers, and some very astute 

buying by Paula, we managed to return 

a profit of £381, which means we are 

delighted to say that despite costs 

increasing, we will not need to increase 

prices for advertising or sponsorship for 

at least the next 12 months.  Thank you 

to everyone who supported the 

Newsletter over the past 12 months, as 

you can see, it really does make a 

difference.

 

If you would like to “give a little back” to 

the Community, here are some 

suggestions …..

● Do you have a little time to spare on 

a Thursday morning to help with the 

tea & coffee morning, an important 

fund raiser for the Village Hall.  They 

Hello Everyone

are looking for volunteers to support 

the coffee morning, or to provide 

cakes as not all volunteers have cake 

baking skills (e.g., ME!!!! HELP �).  

Please see more details in the Village 

Hall update in this newsletter.

● Could you help out at the Youth Club 

at the Village Hall,  they meet up 

once a month on every 2nd Tuesday 

for just an hour 6.30pm to 7.30pm, 

contact Fiona 07762 901 193

● I heard the Church Bells ringing this 

morning, but noticed there were only 

2 bells being rung, so if anyone 

would be interested, they would 

welcome more volunteers as there 

are 3 bells

● Would you like to sponsor an issue of 

the newsletter? Just £25 and your 

contribution will be gratefully 

received and helps keep the 

newsletter going.

If you run an organisation or event in 

Rudston and would like more help, 

please let us know and we will happily 

include details in the next newsletter. 

      
Heather, Becky & Paula

Rudston Newsle er Team



CHURCH NEWS
Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262 420313)  Email: revglynowen@btinternet.com

Curate: Rev Steve Cox   Email: sjcox50@gmail.com

Rudston, Boynton, Carnaby, Kilham, Wold Newton, Burton Fleming, Grindale and Fordon.

Church Services and Events for September
(at Rudston unless stated otherwise):

4th 9.30am Holy Communion
11th     2.30pm Organ Recital: Anthony Burns-Cox
18th 9.30am Morning Prayer
25th 11am Kilham: United Parish Holy Communion

We will also con-nue to have a ‘Zoom’ service every Sunday at 11am and every 

Wednesday at 10am.  

Please email/contact Glyn for the Zoom links. 
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Dear Friends

My name is Stephen Cox and I am the new curate for Rudston and our other group 

Churches.  I have just completed a 2 years ordinand training course at Mirfield College 

and was ordained at York Minster at the end of June.

 

My upbringing was in the South of England before I came up North to train as a teacher.  

I was brought up in a Chris-an home so I came to faith at a young age.  The journey 

from then on has been one of discovery through life’s many ups and downs, and more 

recently through my training, the joy of joining in with other tradi-ons within the 

Church of England. 

I have just re-red from primary school teaching but have not always been in the 

teaching profession having being employed in a variety of office based and sales work, 

as well as working with excluded teenagers.  I hope that I will get to know you all over 

the coming months although I am no stranger to the parish, having completed my first 

placement at Rudston.  So, I have some idea what I’m leDng myself in for!  That said, I 

am delighted to be joining you and am really looking forward to serving the Church in 

this wonderful rural benefice which I will be part of for the next three years.

 

Every blessing, 

Steve



RUDSTON NEWS AND EVENTS
RUDSTON VILLAGE HALL
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Monthly bingo nights still continue to be a successful evening.  Two were held 
over summer - 7th July and 4th August.  The August one was one of our busiest 
yet which made the bingo winnings go higher!! 

Our next night will be THURSDAY 1ST SEPTEMBER - EYES DOWN 7PM

Forthcoming bingo nights: 
 THURSDAY 6TH OCTOBER
 THURSDAY 3RD NOVEMBER

The Yard Sale was held on Sunday 17th July with around 15 yards involved.  The 
weather although wet first thing, improved with the sun and heat back out, so 
visitors had a pleasant walk around our lovely village buying treasures from 
others.  It was a great success and thank you to all who took part.  Thanks go 
to Teresa for organising the event, Martin, Pubby and Claire for doing 
refreshments and cooking the bacon sandwiches, and also to anyone who 
donated cake.

Thursday Coffee Shop
We are still looking for any volunteers willing to donate their time on a 
Thursday morning 10-12 to help serve refreshments whilst the Post Office and 
Rudston Rascals is on in the Village Hall.  Or maybe you could help by 
donating a cake/bun or similar to help out? 

The coffee shop is run on a rota basis (approx. 1 in 6 weeks).  If more 
volunteers come forward the length of weeks will extend.  Shifts can be 
switched round holidays, appointments etc. 

It is a great way to meet new people and help out in our community. 

Please contact Michelle on 420 656 if you can help in any way.

Forthcoming events at the Village Hall:

● A Race night is being planned, to be held soon at the Village Hall. It will be a 
fun night so look out for further details on notice boards/newsletter or on 
Rudston Facebook

● Sunday 20th November - Craft Fair



RUDSTON VILLAGE BINGO

Wow, what a fantastic year we’ve had with the village bingo.  It was great to 

get back up and running again at the beginning of August last year and we’ve 

had a bumper 11 months.

The profit from the first couple of games was split between the Newsletter 

and Playing Fields, as it had been pre-covid, but since then all profits have 

just gone to the Playing Fields.  Because of this it’s difficult to say exactly 

how much we’ve made since we restarted, therefore here is the amount of 

monies that have been paid over from the last two year’s bingo games:-

July 2019 to March 2020 and first two games in 2021

Rudston Newsletter                 £235

Rudston Playing Fields              £470

                            TOTAL         £705 

Monies raised since 1 October 2021

Rudston Playing Fields              £980

The total paid over is one of our highest for a lot of years and would not 

have been possible without the support of everyone, so thank you to all of 

you.  Thanks also go to everyone who kindly delivers all the tickets each 

week, regardless of the weather, be it cold and wet or extremely hot, as it 

has been for the last few weeks.

Let’s hope we can continue to make similar profits in the coming year, as 

this amount of money does help whichever group or groups that benefit 

from the bingo.  

We are always on the lookout for new players, so if you fancy joining in 

please give me a call on 420708 – please note I have BT Call Guardian on my 

phone line, so you just need to say your name and press the # key.

Many thanks

Paula Beresford
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ALL SAINTS CHURCH, RUDSTON, SOCIAL COMMITTEE

We were pleased to see so many residents at the Pop-Up Open Garden at 
Rudston House on July 24th.  The morning was very warm and pleasant, and 
wisely that was when most people came and enjoyed a wander around the 
garden with tea and cake to follow.  It was very busy around one o'clock, 
however the rain came down and although the garden was thankful, we did 
not have as many visitors in the afternoon.  A great big THANK YOU to Simon 
and Angela Dawson for opening their garden in aid of Church funds.  £750 was 
raised and everyone had a pleasant time.

We have a very special fund raiser to look forward to on Sunday 11th 
September at 2.30pm when a guest organist has prepared an interesting 
programme to perform on the fantastic organ in Rudston Church.

Anthony Burns-Cox is from Romsey so enjoyed playing the organ a few years 
ago, when he was near here on holiday that he has offered to perform a recital 
for us.

At Oxford Anthony was fortunate to study with Dr Bernard Rose who 
influenced his future career. He became Director of Music at St. Albans School 
before moving to Wales as sub-organist at Llandaff Cathedral and Director of 
Music in the Cathedral School.  Later he was appointed Organist and 
Choirmaster at Romsey Abbey.  Some of his pupils have won Chorister of the 
Year and the Piano section of Young Musician of the Year.  He has performed 
in many different Cathedrals in this country and abroad with regular tours of 
France and Germany.  We are certainly fortunate to have the opportunity to 
hear him play the Organ in Rudston Church.  Many visitors have commented 
on the size of the Church organ which is another story.

The Organ in Rudston Church forms part of the rich heritage of our village.  Sir 
Alexander Macdonald designed and gifted the organ in 1888 and regularly 
played the organ at all Church Services for about 50 years.  It was the first 
electric action organ to be built in England outside of London.  Sir Alexander 
recruited a choir made up of men and boys from the Thorpe Hall Estate.  The 
stained-glass window above the organ depicts Sir Alexander at the organ and 
the choir.  More plaques in the Church tell more of the organ's history.  Many 
will remember Clive Barnby playing the organ until in his 90s and he funded . 
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restoring and rebuilding the organ in 1996.  Dick Robinson took over playing 
the organ when Clive retired and also played into his 90s.  Wendy Proctor now 
plays regularly at our services. Many have admired this instrument including 
the present Head Organist at Beverley Minster

We hope residents and friends will take this opportunity to hear an expert 
playing the organ.
 
Tickets are £5 each and include tea and cake at the end of the performance.  
Available in advance to help cater for the correct number in the audience.  
From Jean Corner 01262 420 622 and Margaret Reed 01262 420 648, and also 
on the door on the day.

We hope to get a full Church for this recital which Anthony Burns-Cox will 
perform.

Thank you for your support in the past and we look forward to it in the future.

June Sellers 
(Social Secretary to Rudston P.C.C.)
01262 420237
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At our last meeting held on 24th August, the following issues were discussed:-
 
Street Lighting
East Riding of Yorkshire Council are currently in the process of replacing all old style 
bulbs with LEDs.  This will dramatically reduce energy used and also reduce the 
costs of the Service Level Agreement between Rudston Parish Council and ERYC by 
50%.  The Parish Council would like to thank Councillor Jane Evison for her 
involvement with securing this offer from ERYC.
 
Litter Bins
Councillor Donna Coates has secured an offer from East Riding of Yorkshire Council 
to provide a further litter bin for the village and to relocate one of the two bins at 
the play park.  The bins will be sited where they can be most effective at reducing 
litter, i.e. near to the bus shelter and the sports field parking area.
 
Play Park
The overhanging trees at the play park have now been cut back and the play park 
has now reopened.  The Parish Council would like to thank everyone for their 
understanding during the closure of the park.

Please note that Cllr Richard Todd’s email address has recently changed so if you 
need to contact him, please use cllr.richardtodd@outlook.com.

Dates for future meetings: 
              

● 12th October 7.30pm 7th December 7.30pm

RUDSTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Rudston Tennis Club

Mixed fortunes for our teams this season.  The ladies team finished 2nd in division 4, 
the mens A team finished 3rd in division 3, but the mens B team and the mixed team 
struggled, finishing 2nd to bottom in division 5 and bottom of division 4 respectively. 
However, both those teams welcomed new players, lost a lot of matches 4-5 and look 
forward to building on their experience.

Matches have now finished but social play continues throughout the year weather 
permitting on Sunday mornings 10am onwards and other times by arrangement.  It 
has been good to see some new faces this year and players are always welcome 
whatever their level, so if you have been thinking about coming along now’s the time! 
Keep in touch on our Facebook page and please contact me if you would like any 
more information.

Jane Crossley
Secretary
07894 228 956
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TABLE TENNIS

 Weekly Table Tennis sessions starting in September 

at the Village Hall.  

Please contact Michael 07796 270 089 for further 

details.

Retired village gent requires domestic help for approx. 2-3 hours per week for general 
cleaning duties, Long Street Rudston.  

Please contact Ray on 07719 484 363



CONCERNS REGARDING COST OF ENERGY

The energy crisis that we are all experiencing at the moment is of great 

concern, I am sure, to many.  John Crockford has recently contacted Sir 

Greg Knight MP regarding energy self-suf#iciency in the UK and the next 2 

pages are the response that he has received:-
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Rt Hon Sir Greg Knight
Member of Parliament for East Yorkshire 

House of Commons
Westminster

London  SW1A 0AA

Tel:  01377 812123 or 0207 219 4077
Email:  sothcottt@parliament.uk

www.gregknight.com
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TELEVISION AND FILM QUIZ

1.  Paul Merton and Ian Hislop are team captains on which long-running TV quiz        

     show?

2.  In the Chamber of Secrets, what item of clothing is Dobby given to set him       

     free from the Malfoy’s?

3.  Who played Moses in the 1956 film, The Ten Commandments?

4.  Which Teletubby has a red suit?

5.  The TV sitcom, A Fine Romance, starred Michael Williams and his real-life wife  

      but who is she?

6.  The boss of 007 James Bond is M, but in Danger Mouse, the Head of the            

     British Secret Service is Colonel who (just one letter)?

7.  Who played dance instructor Johnny Castle in the 1987 hit film Dirty Dancing?

8.  Running from 1977 to 1983, Take Hart, the TV programme about art was            

     presented by Tony Hart, but who was his little side kick?

9.  “You’ll never walk alone” is associated with Anfield and Liverpool Football Club,   

     but which Rogers & Hammerstein musical is it from?

10.  Which character does Hugh Jackman play in the X-Men films?

11.  Which club had Peter Kay and Paddy McGuinness as doormen?

12.  In Despicable Me, Kevin, Bob and Stuart are Gru’s little helpers, but which        

      Minion only has one eye?

13.  Which company does David Brent work for in the comedy series, The Office?

14.  Which Disney animated film stars Lumière, Cogsworth & Chip?

15.  Morgan Freeman and Tim Robbins starred in the 1994 film The Shawshank        

       Redemption but who wrote the book it was based on?

16.  In which J K Rowling film do we first meet Niffler?
Answers o

n 

page 
20
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PUZZLES

Some nights out on Eastgate it resembles a scene from Watership Down so this word 

search seemed appropriate:-

POLISH

SATIN REX

SEAL MARTEN REX

SIAMESE SABLE

SIBERIAN

SILVER GREY

SILVER SEAL REX

SMOKE PEARL REX

THE TAN

ALASKA

ANGORA

ARGENTE CHAMPAGNE

BELGIAN HARE

BEVEREN

CALIFORNIAN

CINNAMON REX

DUTCH

DWARF LOP

ENGLISH LOP

ENGLISH

    TORTOISESHELL

FLEMISH GIANT

FRENCH LOP

HARLEQUIN

HAVANA REX

HIMALAYAN

LILAC

MARTEN SABLE

NETHERLAND DWARF

NEW ZEALAND RED

NEW ZEALAND WHITE

OPAL REX

OPPOSSUM REX

ORANGE BUFF REX

ORANGE REX

OTTER REX
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Beginner Advanced

Answers on page 20
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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

What’s on in the Yorkshire Wolds

For more informa+on about events outside Rudston,

please join the Facebook Group “Events on the Yorkshire Wolds”

Events for Rudston

● Thursday 1st September - Bingo 7pm, Village Hall

● Tuesday 6th September (& every Tuesday) - LiteBite Lunch Special 12-2.30pm, Bosville Arms

● Tuesday 6th September - WI 7pm, Village Hall 

● Sunday 11th September - Organ Recital 2.30pm, All Saints Church

● Wednesday 14th September - Midweek Men 8pm, Bosville Arms 

● Thursday 22nd September - Quiz Night 8.30pm, Bosville Arms

● Thursday 29th September - Ladies Night 6pm, Bosville Arms

Surrounding Area Events

● Sunday 18th September - Crab Chase, Bridlington Harbour from 9am

Advance No-ce

● Sunday 2nd October - Northern Heavy Horse Society Ploughing Match – 10am Main Street, 

Seamer

● Tuesday 4th October - WI, 7pm Rudston Village Hall

● Thursday 6th October -  Bingo, 7pm Rudston Village Hall

● Wednesday 12th October - Rudston Parish Council Mee-ng 7.30pm, Rudston Village Hall

● Saturday 15th October - North Wolds and Driffield Lions  Driffield Silver Band Concert -            

                                              7.30pm  The Old Town Hall, rear of the Old Bell, Driffield

● Sunday 20th November - CraN Fair, Rudston, Village Hall

What do you call a man with a rabbit on his head? Warren



Trade Directory and Advertising Section

Business adver-sing is charged per issue at the following rates

Minimum commitment of 3 issues: 

¼ Page £2.50          ½ Page £5.00          Full Page £10.00

Contact the newsle
er team to discuss your requirements

rudstonnewsle
er@outlook.com

Useful Phone Numbers – Local Services

Medibus

01482 395533 – E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk

Library Van

Wednesdays, Long Street around 11.20am to 11.50am

Next visit 14th September – Every 4 weeks

East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centre

Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01482 393939

Driffield: Council Offices

The Library, 2-4 Market Place, Driffield YO25 6BW   01377 254160

Rudston Trade Directory

James Cole  Milkman delivers daily                                                           01262 609486  

Chris Rudd  Wet fish Weds. Around 9am                                                   07798 652675

Stephen Cooper  Joinery & uPVC improvements                  420811 or 07590 206629

Stephen Ward  Deep $ssue sport & remedial massage                          07855 951857

Beech Electrical  for all repairs & installa$ons                                         07984 133095

N. Garfi?  Plumbing & Hea$ng                                                                    07845 994283

Mar-n Underwood  Computer repairs, internet problems                    07748 632563

Jim Newton  Professional Handyman Services                                         07522 629058

The Four Seasons  Fresh fruit & vegetable delivery                                 01262 672218

Mathew Horne  Wedding/Family Photographer                                     07859 133445
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ANSWERS

1.  Have I got news for you?

2.  A sock

3.  Charlton Heston

4.  Po

5.  Dame Judi Dench

6.  Colonel K

7.  Patrick Swayze

8.  Morph

9.  Carousel

10.  Wolverine

11.  The Phoenix Club

12.  Stuart

13.  Wernham-Hogg paper merchants  

14.  Beauty and the Beast

15.  Stephen King

16.  Fantastic beasts and where to find 

them?
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Ar-cles and le?ers should be emailed to: rudstonnewsle?er@outlook.com, or can be 
leC at the Bosville Arms in an envelope addressed to “Rudston Newsle?er”.

Contributors, please note that the deadline for ar-cles, le?ers and no-ces for the 
next issue is Saturday 17th September 2022.  Any received aCer this -me may be 

omi?ed but included in the next issues, if appropriate.  The above does not apply to 
bereavement no-ces and messages, which will be included if at all possible.

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses in the Rudston Newsle?er, are in the 
public domain.  The publica-on may be read by people from outside the village, 

either in paper form, or viewed on the website.
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